
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  

Attendance and punctuality policy changes 
As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, many of the school’s safeguarding policies have been updated including 
our attendance and punctuality policy; taking account of the School Attendance Regulations 2024. Changes 
include arrangements for penalty notices, children absent or missing from education, daily absence sharing with 
the DfE (Department for Education) and absence coding. Full details can be found in the policy.  
 
Important reminders 
Good attendance at school is the single most important factor in ensuring that children and young people have 
the best opportunities in adult life. The class with the best weekly attendance will be celebrated in assembly as 
well as having awards and prizes at the end of the year.  
 
The information below shows how attendance can affect your child’s future progression.  

Above 97%: Less than 6 days absence a year (12 sessions) 
Excellent attendance! These young people will almost certainly get the best grades they can, leading to better 
prospects for the future. Pupils will also get into a habit of attending school which will help in the future. 

95%: 10 days absence a year (20 sessions) 
These pupils are likely to achieve good grades and form a habit of attending school regularly. Pupils who 
take a 2 week absence every year can only achieve 95% attendance. 

90%: 19 days absence a year (38 sessions) 
The Government classes young people in this group as “Persistent Absentees”, and it will be almost 
impossible to keep up with work. Parents of young people in this group could also face the possibility of legal 
action being taken by the Local Authority.   

 
Absence from school 
Where children have minor coughs and colds, parents are encouraged to bring them to school and will be 
contacted for pick up where minor conditions develop and worsen. For prolonged absence due to illness, 
parents/carers may be asked to provide the school with medical evidence such as an appointment card, hospital 
letter or a recent prescription. Families are responsible for notifying the office by call or email before 9am if a child 
will be absent, including the reason for absence. The Islington & Whittington booklet on Minor illness and school 
attendance: A guide for parents and carers has useful information on childhood illness. 
 
Parents/carers should make every effort to ensure appointments are made outside of school hours. Where this 
is not possible, they should get the school’s agreement in advance and the pupil should only be out of school for 
the minimum amount of time necessary for the appointment. Parents are encouraged to make appointments 
during the school day if absolutely necessary, between 9.30 and 1.00 to minimise recorded absences from school. 
 
The school will not authorise leave in term time unless under exceptional circumstances – for which you must 
apply using an ‘application for leave form’ obtained from the office in advance. 

 
 
Punctuality 
School begins at 8:55am at which 
time the sunflower will be brought 
out in to the playground. Children 
should quickly and sensibly make 
their way to their classroom ready to 
start their morning learning. Please 
support your child by ensuring they 
have all the equipment they need for 
their day including bag, water bottle, 
instrument if applicable etc. Children 
who arrive after 9:05am will need to 
sign in at the school office.  
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https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/2410-Attendance-Punctuality-Policy.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Minor-Illnesses-and-Attendance.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Minor-Illnesses-and-Attendance.pdf


Attendance Matters! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

School photos 
Children had their individual and sibling photos at school on Wednesday. They should have brought 
home with them a form with QR code for you to register your account. Once you have done this Van 
Cols will send an email to let you know when the photos have been processed and are ready to view 
and order. Please ensure you read all information including the order deadline to ensure free delivery 
to school. 

 
Nursery Learning 
Our book of the week in Nursery last week was Owl Babies. They used different materials to paint and 
create their own owls. 

  
 

Year 3 Learning 
Year 3 has been up to some exciting things in science this week! 

 
 
 
Music Learning 
After 6 weeks of rehearsal Year 5 performed 
'Living on a Prayer' for the whole school in our 
Friday assembly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Attendance WB 14/10/24 

Reception  95% 

Year 1 95.33% 

Year 2 99.31% 

Year 3 98.62% 

Year 4 99% 

Year 5 99.67% 

Year 6 97.14 

Total 97.7% 

Attendance Cup 
Winner 

WB 14/10/2024 
 

Year 5! 



Reception Learning 
Reception was very lucky this week to have a visit from Meg the Science teacher who came to talk to 
us about sustainability and autumn! We experimented with colour, mixing paints to create autumn 
colours and then used different shaped leaves to design our own print art including oak, sycamore and 
horse chestnut leaves. We look forward to seeing Meg again next week for some more awesome autumn 
activities. 

   
 
Upcoming Diary Dates 

Date Event 

WB Monday 21st October 3:30pm Scholastic book fair bottom hall 

Thursday 24th October FoG event - Halloween disco 
(no Ready Set Stage clubs today) 

WB Monday 28th October Half term 

Monday 4th November Children return to school 
Diwali 

WB Monday 4th November X2 weeks Year 5 intensive swim lessons 

WB 11th November Anti-bullying week 

Thursday 21st November Flu immunisation catch up clinic 

Wednesday 4th December 2:00-7:30pm Parent Consultation Evening 

Tuesday 17th December Christmas dinner 

Wednesday 18th December 10am & 2pm Christmas shows 
3:30pm Christmas Fair 

Friday 20th December Last day of term 
School finishes at 2pm 

 

Class assemblies 
We’re pleased to inform parents of the upcoming class assemblies. Please put the 
dates in your diary! These take place on Thursdays at 2:30pm in the top hall. Please 
arrive promptly as latecomers can be disturbing for the children. We kick off with Year 
3’s next week.  
 

 
Class assemblies 

 

Thursday 24th October Year 3 

Thursday 7th November Year 6 

Thursday 14th November Year 1 

Thursday 21st November Year 2 

Thursday 28th November Year 4 

Thursday 5th December Year 5 

 
Wishing families a great weekend, ready for the last week of term next week. 
Yours sincerely,  
Mark Owen Headteacher  
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 

FoG AGM  
A big thank you to everyone who came to the FoG AGM this morning. A key outcome of the meeting was to 
provide a summary of the funds raised by FoG over the last year (23/24). In total we raised £21,739 from 
donations, events, grants and merchandise and we funded £21,571 of school activities and projects. Key 
highlights from fundraising and spending: 

Fundraising Activities:  Spending Activities:  

 Seven Bake sales and Uniform stalls  £200 budget per class (including SEN and 
Music provision) 

 Halloween Disco  c. £500 towards a school trip per class 
 Christmas Cards Project   Strings tutor for KS2 

 Winter Fair  Forest school for reception 
 Auctions (parent pledge and single items)  Anti-bullying workshop 
 Christmas Carol Bucket Shake  Library supplies 
 Movie Night  Recycling bins & SEN panels 
 Quiz Night  Football strips 
 Summer Fair  Crash mats and gym mats 

 
Thank you to everyone who's been involved in making all of these events such a success. Moving forward, FoG 
is seeking to create a number of new initiatives to support the school including ways to expand fundraising 
opportunities. Watch this space! 

 
Dates! 
Upcoming events this term: 
Day  Date  Time  Event  

Thu 24th Oct  17:00-19:00  Halloween Disco  

Fri  22nd Nov  15:00-16:00  Yr 5 Bonfire Night Bake Sale & Uniform Stall - 
Payment and donations can be made using either 
card or cash  

Fri  13th Dec  15:00-16:00  Y4 Christmas Bake Sale & Uniform Stall - 
Payment and donations can be made using either 
card or cash  

Wed  18th Dec  15:30-17:30  Winter Fair  

 



Halloween Disco - Call for volunteers 

 
 

The childrens favourite – the Halloween Disco will be on Thursday 24th Oct between 5-7pm. 
We are looking for as many volunteers as possible on the day for set-up, delivery and clear-

up! We also need bakers to make cakes and treats to sell at the event. If you can bake or 
spare any time from 2pm until 8pm on the 24th then please speak to your class rep or 

contact Sean on 07986792367 or Vicky on 07877984367 
 

Festive Cards 

Every year FoG organises the Festive Card Project. Children have 
been busy making festive artwork in class. If your child has completed 
artwork it will be sent home shortly with instructions on how to order 
cards, wrapping paper, mugs and present tags. If you would like to 
order any of these, just follow the instructions stapled to the back of 
your artwork. All profits fund FoG projects.  
 
DEADLINE SHOP ORDER DATE IS THE 27TH OCTOBER. Any 
questions, email marydecinque@gmail.com. Please note you don't 
need to send artwork anywhere, it's already been scanned. 
 

 

Ways to Support Friends of Gillespie and the school community 
1. Financial donations: A monthly direct debit donation of any 

amount you choose can be set up here in less than 5 mins, or 
you can use this QR code to access the site. As an example, if just 
half of the families at Gillespie contributed the cost of a cup of 
coffee on a weekly basis, FoG would raise an extra £20,000 a 
year! 

2. Item donations: Whether it is unwanted toys, books, sports 
equipment or uniform, any donation that you can make to FoG for 
reuse or resale is a huge boost to our efforts. Speak to your class 
rep about delivering the items, or simply drop them in the front 
office for a FoG member to come and collect them. Easy!  

3. Time donations: If you would like to help out in this way then please do get in touch with your 
class rep or a FoG Committee member - we will certainly have something for you to do! 

 
 

 

  

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/20528#!/DonationDetails


Community page 

 

 



 

 

 

 


